
If you require this information in an accessible format, please contact The Regional Municipality 
of Durham at 1-800-372-1102 ext. 3560. 

November 23, 2023 

Dr. Rachael Fletcher, Director (Acting), Central Region 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
Place Nouveau 
5775 Yonge Street, Floor 8 
Toronto, Ontario M2M 4J1 

and 

Kathleen O’Neill, Director 
Environmental Assessment Branch 
Ministry of the Environment, Conservation and Parks 
135 St. Clair Avenue West, Floor 1 
Toronto, Ontario M4V 1P5 

Dear Dr. Fletcher and Ms. O’Neill: 

RE: Durham/York Energy from Waste Project 
Submission of the 2023 Odour Management and Mitigation Monitoring Report 
Environmental Assessment Condition 18 
MECP File #: EA-08-02 

In accordance with Condition 18.5 of the Environmental Assessment (EA) Notice of Approval for 
the Durham York Energy Centre (DYEC), we are pleased to submit the enclosed DYEC 2023 
Odour Management and Mitigation Monitoring Report covering the period from November 2022 
through October 2023. 

In accordance with the Notice of Approval 8.8(j), this submission will be forwarded to the Energy 
from Waste Advisory Committee for information. It will also be posted to the Durham York 
Energy Centre website (durhamyorkwaste.ca) in accordance with Environmental Compliance 
Approval Condition 7(14)(c). 

https://durhamyorkwaste.ca/Documents/MonitoringPlansReports/Odour.aspx
https://durhamyorkwaste.ca/Documents/MonitoringPlansReports/Odour.aspx
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We trust that this report meets the expectations of the Ministry of the Environment, Conservation 
and Parks (MECP) as outlined in the EA Notice of Approval.  

If you require additional information, please contact the undersigned. 

Sincerely, 

Original signed by: 
Andrew Evans, M.A.Sc., P.Eng. 
Director, Waste Management Services 
The Regional Municipality of Durham 
905-668-7711 extension 4102
Andrew.Evans@durham.ca

Original signed by: 
Laura McDowell, P.Eng. 
General Manager, Operations and Services 
The Regional Municipality of York 
905-830-4444 extension 75077
Laura.McDowell@york.ca

Original signed by: 
Ben Parayankuzhiyil, Facility Manager 
Covanta Durham York Renewable 
Energy Limited Partnership 
905-404-4030
bparayanku@covanta.com

c. C. Dugas, Manager, York Durham District Office, MECP
P. Martin, Manager, Technical Support Section, Central Region, MECP
T. Bell, EA Coordinator, Environment Assessment Branch, MECP
E. Lee, Regional Environmental Planner, MECP
P. Dunn, Senior Environmental Officer, York Durham District Office, MECP
D. Keene, Senior Environmental Officer, York Durham District Office, MECP
J. Butchart, Issues Project Coordinator, York Durham District Office, MECP
G. Battarino, Special Project Officer, Project Coordination, MECP
S. Kaur, Environmental Specialist, Covanta
Energy from Waste Advisory Committee (EFWAC)
C. Raynor, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of York
A. Harras, Regional Clerk, The Regional Municipality of Durham


